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From the Editor 
 
Welcome to 2016!  I hope everyone had a safe and happy set of holidays! 

I noticed there were only a couple of folks at the December business meeting – besides our gracious hostess – 
who weren’t officers.  As I mentioned last time, the current board members are the same people who have 
repeatedly held offices over the past six (6) years: there are no new names on the list.  A non-profit organization 
relies on its volunteers.  Volunteers who continually hold offices tend to burn out.  If the people currently on the 
board start to burn out, there may be no one left to hold offices, and without officers there can be no official 
club.  Most positions require only a small time commitment and little out-of-pocket expenditures.   So please, if 
you value the club and are willing and able to serve, start attending business meetings to figure out where you 
would be happiest within the board.   

And standard announcement: I am always looking for contributing writers.  If you attend or are planning a TCI or 
STC Event and want to let others know how great it was/will be, send me a short narrative and I’ll add it to the 
next newsletter.    
 
Be safe out there. 
 
Alice Q. 
 

From the President 
(Bob’s Babblings) 

As we recover from the holiday rush, I hope we all settle down into a wonderful new year. 

The New Year brings hope and change in our lives. Of course, by the time you read this, I would guess that 
some of you have already broken those New Year’s resolutions. Am I right? 

I do have some resolutions that I would like to propose to each of you. So repeat after me. 

1. I propose to read all of the wonderful information that the Sacramento Tall Club President has to say no 
matter how dull he seems to be. 

2. I propose to make STC more of an element of my social life. 
3. I propose to attend at least one function a month. 
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4. I propose to make my voice heard. I will attend at least two business meetings this year. 
5. I propose to make suggestions on what the club can do that I would love to attend and maybe even host. 
6. I propose to be a contributor to our newsletter. Alice works very hard at it and needs my input. If the 

President can write something for every edition, I can contribute at least once this year. 
7. I propose that if seems that there is nothing that the club does in my part of town, I will suggest something 

like a TGIF or mid-month dine out at MY favorite hang-out. 
8. I propose to keep a stash of STC business cards and pass one out every once in a while to prospects. 
9. I propose to consider attending a TCI event this year. I can see what other clubs are like and make friends 

outside of our Sacramento club. This could be a Nor-Cal club event, a TCI weekend or TCI convention. 

Sacramento Tall Club exists because YOU care enough to be a part of it. I thoroughly enjoy the club. It has 
made a big difference in my life as it has opened doors to life and activity that I did not think I could be a part of. 
Many of you have known me for some time and I suggest that you have seen me become much more open and 
outgoing over the years. I still feel I have a ways to go with that, but that is one area where Sacramento Tall 
Club has helped me. 

I would like to hear how STC has helped you. 

Let’s make this a banner year for Sacramento Tall Club. 

Contact me: 
Bob H. 
president@SacramentoTallClub.org 

 

 

Bob H., 
STC President 2015-16 

 

Officers’ Reports 
 
Vice-President: Guess you could say I'm new to the list of officers since I haven't served as an officer in the 
last 10 years.  That said, I’ve attended most of the meetings in recent years. I've been a member for almost 20 
years.  Don't recall when I joined because I was living in Santa Rosa when I joined and then moved to Gold 
River in '98. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
 STC Scholarship Marfan 

Beginning Balance 9,612.84 664.00 - 0 - 

Income 70.00 0.00 - 0 - 

Expenses -241.00 0.00 - 0 - 

Ending Balance 9,441.84 664.00 - 0 - 
 

Marketing: MeetUp, Facebook, and Yahoo are the ways to contact us or keep track of events. Barnes & Noble 
gives us discounts at both the stores and BN.com. Password is Uncle Harry or 916-469-8255, you can also use 
the membership number 513 7752 540, which is also good at www.bn.com. We pay for, it so PLEASE use it. 
Do take some time, on Meetup, to look for people that have joined recently and send them a nice note, make 
them feel welcome! At the top of the Home page look for “Members” and click on “Date Joined”. You should see 
dates and when new members joined Meetup. 
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Publicity: We’re always looking for ways to get the word out about the club.  I’m currently looking into having 
members volunteer during the KVIE membership drive and at the Sacramento Zoo for the annual Ice Cream 
Safari.  If you have any other suggestions please e-mail them to me at publicity@sacramentotallclub.org.  If 
anyone has connections to the media – TV or radio– please contact me and let’s put together a plan to get 
some air time. 
 
What media do you use to find events of interest?  Let’s identify where people look to find events and determine 
where their interests take them.  Help me make the Sacramento Tall Club common knowledge in the 
Sacramento area! 
 
Membership:  At the December meeting we voted to reduce annual dues from $30 per person to $25 per 
person.  Please pay your dues as soon as possible.  We are still at 73 members but have 13 prospects: keep 
handing out business cards and encouraging people to join us! 
 
Webmaster: Now that we have our 2015-2016 Board, the website has been updated with the current slate of 
officers with refreshed photos. Also new on the website, the Club By-Laws were added to the members-only 
area of the site. One last thing: after a discussion regarding PayPal and Scholarship at the last business 
meeting, donations to the Scholarship fund can now be made directly via PayPal by following the link on the 
scholarship page. Another way STC supports our future tall citizens. 
 
A Plea from Your Social Chair 
We have a pretty full calendar through the end of January, but not the rest of 2016. I am interested in what 
events the membership would like to see scheduled. We need suggestions for TGIF’s, Mid-Month Dine Outs, 
Dinner & Movie Locations, Business Meeting locations, etc. We also need hosts for some of our annual events.  
 
Please also consider hosting events outside of your home. If there is something you are going to do that you 
think other people would be interested in, suggest it on MeetUp and we will put it out to the membership to 
respond. If you have any questions, or need help with MeetUp, please let your social chair know. I can be 
contacted at home on 916-896-1133, cell 916-753-5424 or e-mail at social@sacramentotallclub.org.  
 

What’s Happening, STC? 
 
Here’s what we’ve been up to over the past couple of months.   

 Saturday, October 31st: At least 16 talls dressed up and joined the Huggetts for the Sacramento Tall Club 
Halloween Party. 
 

 Thursday, November 5th: 14 talls celebrated Guy Fawkes Day at the Churchill Arms Pub in Folsom.   
 

 Saturday, November 7th: 5 talls met at the Palladio Shopping Center in Folsom for Dinner and a Movie.  First 
was pizza at Chicago Fire, and then the movie James Bond, Spectre.  Patty H. says “Great pizza and really 
good movie”. 
 

 Sunday, November 8th: Talls attended an Arctic Adventures Presentation by STC member Carol F.  Hosted 
by Rusty B.  Carol Francis showed a multi-media presentation of her dream job in the Arctic, where she 
worked on a cruise ship for G Adventures twice this summer and will be returning soon. The trip started in 
Edinburgh, Scotland, went to the Orkney and Shetland Islands, up the coast of Norway, to Longyearbyen at 
78ºN in Svalbard. In Svalbard she took part in a total of five trips, including a circumnavigation of the island 
group.   

On the ship, Carol drove a zodiac rubber boat with a 60 hp outboard motor, gave history lectures on the 
Arctic, and carried a 30.06 rifle to protect passengers from polar bears (they carefully avoid the bears so 

mailto:publicity@sacramentotallclub.org
mailto:social@sacramentotallclub.org
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they don't have to shoot them). She has video clips from passengers of a polar bear after eating a meal, and 
a glacier calving.   

Noreen says “SUCH a wonderful presentation Carol did for us! Super venue and snacks provided by Leann 
and Dave, Rusty and others. Just excellent all the way around. Thank you so much!” 

 
 Saturday, November 14th: At least 7 talls plus guests chowed down on pizza and other goodies and enjoyed 

the games and other pastimes at John’s Incredible Pizza Company in Roseville. 
 

 Thanksgiving Day: At least 11 talls, plus other assorted guests, gathered at the Huggetts’ 
for the annual Orphans’ Thanksgiving.  This was a pot-luck event: Bob and Patty provided the 
turkey, stuffing, and gravy, while others provided such goodies as honeyed carrots, green bean 
casserole, mashed potatoes, salad, and dessert.  If anyone left hungry it was their own fault.  
Alan L. was “very pleased with the food and the company, which included Patty & Bob's own 
family”.  
 

 Saturday, November 28th: 4 talls journeyed back in time to experience Charles Dickens’ London at the Elk 
Grove Dickens Street Faire.  The Old Town Elk Grove Dickens Street Faire is the traditional start of the Elk 
Grove Yuletide Season with entertainers and merchants appearing in mid-19th century costumes. Stroll 
through Old Town and explore local shops, craft and vendor booths, dine alfresco and mingle with friends 
and neighbors. 
 

 Saturday, December 5th: Seven talls enjoyed the parade, booths, tree lighting, and chili at Christmas in the 
Village at Fair Oaks Park.  This year instead of lighting the big tree in the village the Chamber had a large 
decorated tree in the park and invited other organizations, schools, clubs, etc. to provide their own which 
would be taken down by Sunday.  Jen suggested that STC get involved next year and decorate our own 
tree – a motion that was approved by officers at the December business meeting.  Start collecting / creating 
those ornaments! 

 
 Sunday, December 6th: 16 talls attended the business meeting / Ugly Sweater party / cookie exchange 

hosted by Barb K.  Barb put out a lovely brunch spread which was enjoyed by all during the business 
meeting.  We then stepped out for group photos, followed by cookie sampling and exchanging.   
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 Saturday, December 12th: Dave and LeeAnn S. welcomed 
35+ people to their home for the STC Annual Christmas 
Party. We had a wonderful time. There was plenty of great 
food. (And no cookies - thank you!) We collected a whole box 
of Toys for Tots which were delivered to the Marines for 
distribution the following Monday. During the evening we 
enjoyed Christmas music and played a lively game of 
improvised snowball toss. Thank you to everyone who came!  

 
 Sunday, December 27th: Four Sacramento talls attended the 

Golden Gate Tip Toppers Christmas Party.  At the Spinnaker 
Restaurant in Sausalito.   STC members met their hosts in 
the Spinnaker Bar for lunch, and then some took a stroll 
through Sausalito. 

 
 Sunday, January 3rd:  There were thirteen people who attended the Birthday Brunch at Thunder Valley 

Casino-Resort. Great food for a brunch.  We heard from Larry, Dave S. and Harry L. Some ate way too 

much. The slot machines were abused by some talls that day! 

Upcoming STC Events 

 (Almost) Every Saturday until further notice: Saturday Morning River Walk.  Patty’s foot is all better and she 
needs to get out and get moving again!  Join us for a Saturday Morning River Walk. Every Saturday Morning 
at 8:30AM. This is an open event. Anyone is able to attend. Please invite your vertically challenged friends. 
We go for an hour or so, and walk about 2 miles. Come out & enjoy the trails along the American River.  
Host: Patty H.  RSVP on Meetup or to Patty directly. 
 

 Friday, January 15th: 3rd Friday TGIF.  Woody’s Grill and Bar, 2316 Watt Avenue, Sacramento.  It's 
FRIDAY!!! Come out, relax and enjoy the company of your Tall Friends and enjoy some of Woody's fantastic 
appetizers and dinner menu.  Hosted by Patty H.: RSVP on Meetup or to Patty directly. 

 Saturday, January 16th: Dinner and Hoops.  Hosted by Carla M.  Join us for dinner at Farenheit 250 BBQ on 
Folsom Boulevard, followed by a basketball game at California State University, Sacramento (Sac State), 
where we’ll cheer on the sons of one of our members.  Dinner is at 5:00 PM. RSVP STRONGLY URGED 
either via Meetup or to Carla directly.  We have a block of 15 tickets in the General Admission section for $5 
each (regularly $10). The game starts at 7:00 p.m., but we ask that you meet us in front of "the Nest" 
(Yosemite Hall) at 6:30 p.m.    The Hornet's Nest is located at the far end of Lot 1 on the northern half of the 
Sacramento State campus.  When you RSVP, let us know how many tickets you need. Tickets will be 
available for those who RSVP by 1/10/2016. You can purchase tickets at either event or, as long as you 
RSVP'd in advance, at the game. If needed, we can get more tickets. 

 Sunday, January 17th: Dinner and a Movie.  Hosted by Jennifer G.  We’ll meet at the Century Folsom 14 
Theaters for the 3:15 showing of 13 Hours: Benghazi, and then have dinner at the nearby Dos Coyotes. 

 Friday, January 29th: 5th Friday TGIF, starting at 5:00 PM, hosted by Jeff D.  Old Town Pizza - 120 Church 
St., Roseville.  RSVP on Meetup or to Jeff directly.  Old Town Pizza is offering 15% discount coupons (these 
may not be valid at the end of January) at:  http://www.otpizza.net/12.16.2015.coupon.jpg  

Jeff says it’s quite close to Interstate 80 but a little convoluted to get to.  If you have a GPS, use it.  If not, 
here's how you get there: 

From Interstate 80: 
West on Douglas 
Right on Oak St. 

http://www.otpizza.net/12.16.2015.coupon.jpg
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Left on Washington (at the traffic circle) 
Right on Church 
Old Town Pizza is on the left 

 Friday, February 5th: First Friday TGIF, hosted by Patty H. at the Fire Rock Grill.  11275 Folsom Blvd., 
Rancho Cordova.  RSVP on Meetup or to Patty H. 

 Sunday, February 6th: SUPERBOWL!!!!  Super Bowl 50 Party and Marfan Fundraiser at the Spencers’.  
Doors open @ 2:30 p.m. – Kickoff is at 3:30. Bring an appetizer, side dish or dessert to share. Sodas are 
provided; otherwise, BYOB 

Cost: STC members--$5 with dish/$10 without; Non-members--$7 with dish; $12 without.  First time height 
qualified potential members: Free 

Bring: Money for the football pool. Squares will be available for purchase. The winnings are split 50/50 with 
Marfan Foundation. Numbers will be pulled before the end of the 1st quarter, so come early to snag your 
square. There will be a winner at the end of each quarter.   

Other stuff: You might want to bring a folding indoor chair if you have one (not a soft-sided picnic chair) just 
in case we run out of seating on the couch and our regular chairs. 

Email spencer@pageweavers.com with questions or post them on Meetup. 

Directions to the Spencers' house (located in the Gold River area East of Sacramento) will be provided prior 
to the party. 

 Tuesday, February 9th: Monthly Business Meeting.  ALL ARE WELCOME.  La Placita Restaurant, 8036 
Greenback Lane in Citrus Heights.  Meeting starts at 7:00 PM: arrive early to order food and beverages.  
We’ll be in the party room to the right as you enter the restaurant. 
 

 Saturday, February 13th: Valentine’s Eve at Frasinetti Winery.  Don't have a date for Valentine's Day? Come 
out to dinner with your tall friends, and maybe you will find one. Love is in the air and the possibilities are 
endless. The Huggetts will host desert at their house after. RSVP is required by Wednesday 2/10 so we can 
get our reservations in. 

 Friday, February 19th: 3rd Friday TGIF, Cattlemen’s Restaurant, 12409 Folsom Blvd, Rancho Cordova.  
Starts at 5:30 PM.  Hosted by Patty H.: RSVP on Meetup or to Patty. 

 Saturday, February 20th: Dinner and Hoops hosted by Dave S.  Meet us at Hoppy Brewing Company - 6300 
Folsom Blvd, Sacramento - for dinner before the Sacramento State Hornets tip off against Idaho.  Dinner: 
5:00 pm.  Game: 7:00 pm.  RSVP on Meetup or to Dave S. or Patty H. 

 Saturday, February 27th: Flannel Finery - Stone Soup – Poker Night.  Hosted by Barb K.  It's time again to 
dig out yer finest flannel finery. A pot of stone soup will warm yer bones with some greenery, biscuits, and 
Ma's dessert fixin's, to be washed down with yer elixir of choice (you’ll be totin’ this). All victuals, sarsaparilla 
and creek water provided ȤȤbring yer own moonshine. A coupla poker tables to test yer skills/chances will be 
set up 'til closin' time. All brawlin' 'n smokin' outside, naturally. Prizes fer yer get ups and high/low folks card 
playin' too.  RSVP on Meetup or to Barb K. directly.  Cost: $5.00 donation for edibles - $10.00 donation for 
our educational benefits fund and playing chips. 

 Friday, March 4th: First Friday TGIF, hosted by Patty H. at the Kilt Pub.  RSVP on Meetup or to Patty H. 
 

 Tuesday, March 8th: Business meeting.  ALL ARE WELCOME.  7:00 pm., location TBA. 
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 Saturday, March 12th: St. Patrick’s “Day” Scholarship Fund Fundraiser.   Hosted by the Huggetts at their 
home in Sacramento.  There are a limited number of dinners (25) ... RSVP is REQUIRED BY 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 9th to 916-896-1133, www.meetup.com or president@SacramentoTallClub.org .... 
or until full. All are welcome to party afterwards. 

Come and celebrate the wearin' of the green and help raise funds for the STC Memorial Scholarship 
program. All funds raised go to the scholarship fund. 

Arrive and socialize 5:30: Corned Beef and Cabbage Dinner at 6:30-ish 

Cost: $15.00 for members with dessert; w/o dessert $20.00.  $17.00 for non-members with dessert; w/o 
dessert $22.00.  $10.00 for after dinner desserts, beverages and limericken'. 

Water and Soft drinks will be provided. Other libations are yur own duin. 

 Friday, March 18th: 3rd Friday TGIF.  5:30 pm, Brookside Restaurant.  RSVP on Meetup or to Patty H. 
 

These items and more are posted at http://sacramentotallclub.org/ 
 

 

Upcoming TCI Events 

Paramount Tall Club of Chicago 70th Anniversary Weekend: January 28-31, 2016 will be a Mardi Gras 
themed Weekend. Zanie's Comedy Club Thursday night, Shopping at Long Tall Sally’s Friday during the day, 
Costume party & DANCE Friday night. Optional activities Saturday include a Chicago Crime Tour by bus OR 
Lunch in Chinatown OR Wine & Painting Party at the hotel OR ????  Semi-formal MASQUERADE BALL 
(Dinner & Dance) Saturday night. Photo Booth, special souvenirs and MORE!  The flyer is attached. 

Central Arizona Tall Society Phoenix Phebruary Phiesta: February 12-14, 2016, Four Points by Sheraton-
Phoenix South.  Happy Hour and dancing at Rustler’s Rooste on South Mountain.  Fun-based activities 
including golfing, hiking, tennis, horseback riding, outlet mall shopping, Casino, and poolside relaxing.  Buffet 
dinner on Saturday, breakfast buffet and a picnic in the park on Sunday.  The flyer is attached. 

2016 Europatreffen: May 1-8, 2016, Nuremberg, Germany.  See http://europatreffen2016.eu/index.php/en/ for 
more information.  

2016 TCI Convention: July 2016, New Orleans, LA.  The flyer is attached: updates will appear here as they are 
made available.   

From Barry U., one of the organizers: “The 7 day 2016 TCI Convention in New Orleans will be a great 
opportunity to do that. The Convention will start on Monday July 25, 2016 with a dinner, DJ dance and fund 
raiser at the DoubleTree Hotel by Hilton. Every Convention day will start with breakfast and end with a themed 
Afterhours Party around the pool at the hotel. Tuesday will have some free time before we visit the WWII 
Museum in the afternoon, followed by a movie and then the Songs That Won the War Dinner Show. 
Wednesday will include the Delegates Meeting and then dinner, the Miss TI Pageant and DJ dance. We will 
enjoy a jazz dinner cruise on the Steamboat Natchez on Thursday night. Friday will include a bus trip to the 
Cajun Pride Bayou tour and then the Oak Alley Plantation for their tour and dinner. The Saturday night Awards 
Banquet and DJ dance will wrap up the Convention. We will have sports, games and the Workshop as well. All 
of these activities are included in your package along with a 3-day pass for the Hop On Hop Off Tour Bus. We 
have planned a Geocache and a number of side trips all over the city that you can use the Red Bus to get to in 
your free time on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. The package price for all this Tall fun is $625.00 until 
January 31, 2016. The price goes up after that. You can get your registration form and more information at 
tall.org. Preconvention will also be in New Orleans for those of you that want to come in early. I hope to see y’all 
in New Orleans.” 

http://sacramentotallclub.org/
http://europatreffen2016.eu/index.php/en/


The View from Above  Jan-Feb 2016 

8 | P a g e  
 

 

Your STC Officers: 
 

All-Officers e-mail: officers@sacramentotallclub.org 
 
President: Bob H. 
president@sacramentotallclub.org 
 
Vice President: Rusty B. 
vicepresident@sacramentotallclub.org 
 
Secretary: Carla M. 
secretary@sacramentotallclub.org 
 
Treasurer: Stephanie G. 
treasurer@sacramentotallclub.org 
 
Scholarship Chair: Nancy S. 
scholarship@sacramentotallclub.org 
 
Marketing Chair: Harry L. 
marketing@sacramentotallclub.org 

 
Social Chair: Patty H. 
social@sacramentotallclub.org 
 
Editor: Alice Q. editor@sacramentotallclub.org 
 
Membership Chair: Jennifer G. 
membership@sacramentotallclub.org 
 
Sergeant at Arms: Larry N. 
sergeant@sacramentotallclub.org  
 
Publicity: Harry L 
publicity@sacramentotallclub.org  
 
Webmaster: Dave S. 
webmaster@sacramentotallclub.org  

Contact Us: 
 
STC Hotline: 916-469-8255

STC Meetup Group: http://www.meetup.com/sacramento-tall-club/ 

STC Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/sactallclub/ 

STC Yahoo Group: http://groups.yahoo.com/group/SacTallClub 

STC Web Page: http://sacramentotallclub.org/  

Tall Clubs International Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/8267051046/ 

Tall Clubs International webpage: http://www.tall.org 
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